

There has been one meeting of this panel, formerly the Infrastructure O&S Committee, in the new municipal year 2009/10. 

Full details of discussions relating to the individual agenda items are given in the Council minutes but I would like to draw the Council’s attention to the following:

The item relating to the proposed Transformation Programme generated a great deal of debate. Members welcomed an opportunity to review the Council’s priorities and agreed that any agreed priorities should be “clear, unambiguous and focussed.”  They were, however, concerned that the themes of environment and economy were too broad and therefore difficult to put across to both residents and partners. This was particularly relevant as we were working hard to involve communities in setting and implementing  their own priorities for their areas. We were also committed to partnership working such as within the Local Area Agreement and Comprehensive Area Assessment. If we ourselves were unsure exactly what our priorities were, how could we work successfully with residents or partners to identify and agree any action plans. 

The work of the “Making space for water” team should be especially noted. (IOS.58/09).  This group was set up after the January 2005 floods and comprises representatives from the City, County, United Utilities and the Environment Agency. Each organisation set aside an annual sum of money and dedicated officers tasked with job of identifying particular flooding problems within the district and seeking a joint solution. They have not only been successful in solving some of these issues but their work has now been recognised nationally and cited in the Government’s Pitt Review report.  This report recommends that this model of partnership working should be adopted by other local authorities.

A lively discussion took place on the Councillor’s Call for Action report. Many members cited past examples when they had felt frustrated about the lack of response to issues they had themselves raised.

Finally a reminder to panel members that we will be having a development session to identity future work areas for this Panel. Members are asked to give their ideas to myself or the Scrutiny officers.  In a spirit of inclusiveness and with the Councillors Call for Action in mind, if any non-members of the Panel have any topic they think appropriate please also let us know.

Councillor Carole Rutherford
Chairman
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